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A.10021-B
By: Silver
TITLE:
AN ACT to relating to joint bidding on contracts for public work projects and providing for the repeal of such provisions upon expiration thereof
BACKGROUND:


As set forth in the memoranda of support for Senate bill number S7849-A and Assembly bill number A10021-B, the proposed legislation would permit the City to use joint bidding to facilitate the timely, cost effective and efficient completion of public work projects.   
PROPOSED LEGISLATION:


S.7849-A and A.10021-B, collectively “the bill,” would apply only to cities in New York with a population of one million or more.

  The bill would permit the City to include utility interference work within its contracts for public work projects.
  Utility interference work includes any work necessary to accommodate energy, telecommunications, or other private facilities in the construction area of a public work project.
  Should the City decide not to include utility interference work within its contracts, the bill provides that the City may engage in other methods of dispute resolution concerning such work.

The bill would leave unaltered (i) the current rules between the Metropolitan Transportation Authority and public utilities governing the responsibility to accommodate utility interference work,
 and (ii) the application of Ch. 259 §3 of the laws of 2004, the Coordinated Construction Act, to redevelopment projects in Lower Manhattan.

If the City awards jointly bid contracts, the bill would require that contractors and subcontractors have a record of harmonious labor relations and the protection of worker health and safety, and a commitment to working with minority- and women-owned business enterprises (MWBEs).
  Under the bill, jointly bid contracts would be subject to the MWBE requirements of Local Law 1 of 2013.
  For projects exceeding one million dollars, the bill would require that contracts include apprenticeship agreements.
  Finally, to the extent that any jointly bid public work project involves natural gas, the bill would require federal certification for all employees performing natural gas work.

The bill would sunset on December 31, 2024.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:

See Council Finance Division fiscal impact statement.

EFFECTIVE DATE:

Immediate.
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